
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Kyle Hayden, Chief Operations Office  
  
Re: Fire Alarm System – Tech Electronics - Boys and Girls Club 
 
Date: September 10, 2018 
 
Background: 
At its July 3, 2017 meeting, the board of education approved the 2017 Bond Project 
Construction Manager at Risk agreement with MarLan Construction for the construction 
of the Don and Beverly Gardner Center for Great Futures which will house the Lawrence 
Boys and Girls Club on the Lawrence College and Career Center Campus.  As we are 
finalizing the construction project, the district received a bid for the installation of an audio 
evacuation fire alarm system. 
 
 
Bids and Specifications: 
The district aligned the specifications to meet district standards for safety and security and 
will be compatible with the fire alarm system located in the Lawrence College and Career 
Center.  The bid for a Notifier NFS2-640 Onyx Audio Evacuation Fire Alarm System was 
received from Tech Electronics and will be procured through a Kansas State Contract in 
the amount of $32,850.   
 
 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends board approval for the purchase a Notifier Fire Alarm System 
for the Don and Beverly Gardner Center for Great Futures from Tech Electronics in the 
amount of $32,850 to be paid from the 2017 Bond Project Fund. 
 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve the purchase a Notifier Fire Alarm System for the 
Don and Beverly Gardner Center for Great Futures from Tech Electronics in the amount 
of $32,850 to be paid from the 2017 Bond Project Fund.” 
 


